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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
March 3, 2016
3:30 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania, Danny Ferreira, John Pittman, Ralph Hodges
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:31 p.m. by Commissioner Anania and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.
#772 (Budget Adoption Summary for FY15-16): Commissioner Pittman asked Tommy Carter of the Council Auditor’s Office to research where $8 million identified in the FY14-15 wrap-up as carry-over to FY15-16 was budgeted in the current year budget.
Motion: approve report #772 without comment – approved 4-0.

#771 (Council Auditor’s Office annual report): Commissioner Ferreira was pleased to see that two of the auditors were certified as fraud examiners during the year.
Motion: approve report #771 without comment – approved 4-0.

#720A (Duval County Property Appraiser’s Audit Follow-Up): Commissioner Anania reviewed the follow-up report since she had reviewed the original #720 audit and noted that the report said the Property Appraiser would be doing more physical property audits as some TRUE Commissioners had previously recommended. Tommy Carter will follow up on how payments that incorrectly come to the Property Appraiser get forwarded to the Tax Collector for deposit.
Motion: approve report #720A without comment – approved 4-0.

#721A (Oceanfront Parks Revenue Audit Follow-Up): Commissioner Anania will perform the review, having done the review of the original audit.

#774 (Quarterly Budget Summary for the Three Months Ending December 31, 2015): Commissioner Anania will ask for a volunteer at the full commission meeting to lead the review.

#728A (JEDC Economic Incentives Follow-Up): Commissioner Hodges will review and report at the May meeting.

Staff was requested to find the audit reviews from previous years of the Sheriff’s Investigative Fund (#775) and provide those to the commissioner doing the current year’s review.

The group briefly discussed the audit evaluation form and the ability of commissioners to make changes to the form to match the needs of the particular audit.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted  3.4.16
10:00 a.m.
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